
        Town Board Minutes 
                August 14, 2018  
 
The monthly meeting of the Torrey Town Board was held on Tuesday August 14, 2018 at 
56  Geneva St. Dresden NY  and called to order by Supervisor Flynn at 7:30PM. 
 

Present: Supervisor Patrick Flynn, Lawrence Martin, Grant Downs, Colby Petersen, Peter 
Martini 
Others present: George Thompson, Linda Downs, Dave Granzin, Tim Chambers, Robert 
Miller, Dwight James-Code Officer  
 

Mr. Flynn led the pledge of allegiance.  
 

Mr. Flynn presented the abstract of vouchers for review. 
Motion by Mr. Martini 2nd Mr. Petersen, that the bills on the General A & B accounts in 
the amount of $ 12,122.74 be paid, carried. 
Motion by Mr. Martini, 2nd Mr. Petersen, that the bills on the Highway DA & DB 
accounts, in the amount of $ 85,894.81 be paid, carried by all. 
 

Mr. Flynn introduced the Solar Law Regulations Public and read a resolution to set 
public hearing for September 11, 2018 at 7:30PM, 2nd Mr. Martini  
Flynn- Aye, Martini- Aye, Petersen- Aye, Martin- Aye and Downs- Aye- 5 Ayes 0 Nays 
 

Mr. Downs reported on Newsletter. Estimate cost at print shop $ 700./ Quarterly 

He will send out an email September and December newsletter and next postal mailing 
would be in April. He noted that the Town is in the 2019 budgeting process and the 
newsletter mailing be added in. 
Brief discussion on content of next newsletter. 
 

Mr. Downs noted that there was no action taken in the July minutes for Eileen Moreland 
requesting results with letters to the DEC about SPEDS permit renewal Penn Yan 
Wastewater Treatment Plant and Greenidge Lockwood site remediation progress. 
Motion by Mr. Downs 2nd Mr. Martin to approved July meeting, carried.  

 

Mr. Chambers reported work on plugged culvert pipe on Larzelere Rd. Repaired cross 
over pipe on Nutt Rd that had collapsed.  
Safety Audit of shop and barn has been completed. Presented corrections needed. 
Discussion on contracting with engineering services needed to complete corrections. 
Gradall need to be declared surplus so it can be sold, being replaced by the 2006 Cat 
Excavator purchased from Town of Milo. 
Visited Viking Plow to check on new truck, the truck should be delivered by October. 
 

He presented a work place violence protection policy, he would like town to adopt,  was 
tabled to September meeting. 
 
Dave Granzin inquired on various speed zones from railroad to curve on Perry Point Rd. 



Mr. Chambers state the reduced speed is required on curve, NYS DOT sets the speed, 
Town supplies the signs. Brief discussion on guiderails. 
 

Dwight James gave the code report. 1 C of O, 1 sub division app, 2 violations Insp, 
2 site visits, 6 meetings, 5 fire inspections   93 Miles. 
 

Discussion on short term rental issues. Along the lake there may be boathouses being 
rented out. Who can check on these properties? The code officer has limited authority 
and cannot enter properties without invitation by owner or tenant.  
 

Perry Point Water District- Ad Hoc Committee request to reopen negotiations with the 
Village of Dresden on the water supply contract, to discuss a few items and charges. 
Mr. Downs attended a village meeting and it is the consensus that at this point, both 
boards should meet to discuss the contract. 
Town will send an invite to the Village of Dresden for a meeting on September 5, 2018 
at 7:30 in the Town meeting room. Motion by Mr. Downs 2nd Mr. Martin carried. 

Motion Mr. Flynn 2nd Mr. Petersen, to adjourn, carried at 8:55pm 
Respectfully submitted, 
Darlene Conley,  
Deputy Town Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 


